
               

Dunolly Primary School, 8 Elgin Street. Dunolly, 3472.                        Phone: (03) 5468 1111   Fax: (03) 5468 1504 

Email:  dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au          Website: www.dunollyps.vic.edu.au 

      

      3550     Phone: 54437230    Fax: 54415584    Email:  

 

 

 

Newsletter 3 – Thursday February 11
th

 2016 

 

School Values

          

Diary Dates 
 

Term 1 2016  

 February  

8
th

 – 19
th

  Swimming Program 

15
th

   Year 6 Cluster Derby Hill 

Excursion 

Gymnastics 

Book Club orders close 

School Council 7pm 

19
th

   Uniform orders close 

26
th

   Senior Aquatic Day 

 March  

1
st
   Mrs Polinelli’s Year 1 

Daycare Visit 

6
th

   Clean up Australia Day 

14
th

   Labour Day Public 

Holiday – No School 

18
th

   Cluster Cross Country  

24
th

   End of Term 1 
 

Values 
This week's value has been 

Achievement – Personal Best 

Always aim high 
 

Our focus next week is 
Community - Citizenship 

Being a valuable member and making meaningful 
contributions to the community 

 

School starts at 8.50am. Please ensure that children 
are dropped off between 8.35am and 8.45am so they 
have time to unpack bags and settle into the day. 
 

Special Assembly - Tomorrow 
There will be an assembly tomorrow morning at 8.50am to 
announce our newly elected 2016 school captains.  

 

 

 

Achievement 

Is striving to do the best we can through  
× Personal best  - always aim high  

× Team work – contributes positively as a member of my group 

× Enthusiasm - celebrating my learning and achievements 
× Confidence – believing in myself and challenging my abilities 

Community 

Is working together to achieve common goals or a common good through 
× Citizenship - being a valuable member and making meaningful 

contributions to the community    

× Global - understanding other cultures and caring for the environment 
× Responsibility – taking ownership and doing the right thing for myself 

and the community 

× Belonging – feeling safe and part of the community 

Resilience 

Is persevering to achieve my goals through 

× Determination - not giving up after the first go 

× Risk taking  - having a go 

× Problem solving - using strategies to find solutions 
× Optimism  - approaching life with a positive attitude 

Respect 

Is valuing self and treating everybody and everything with consideration and 

courtesy through 

× Fairness - being fair in everything I do 

× Understanding – considering the feelings of others 
× Integrity - being honest and true to myself 

× Tolerance – accepting the differences of others 

 

Last Weekõs Stars of the Week!!! 
Below is a photo of last weekõs award winners.  

    

Principal: Mrs Katie Lovel  

 School Council President: Mr Les Carless  

 

 

 

 
 

Stars of the Week  
This weekõs awards go to the following 

students ð 
 

Prep 1 ð Charlotte Liddicoat   
Grade 1/2 ð Kaleb Ricardo  
Grade 3/4 ð Blake Dukker  
Grade 5/6 ðKasey Ray 
Principalõs ð Tyson Bailey & Hope Johnston  
Art  ð Charley Martin  
 

Awards are give n to students at assembly 
each week.  
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Prep Attendance  
ü No school for Preps on Wednesdays during 

February 

ü Please note however that we are keen for them 

to attend swimming at the pool on the 

Wednesdays. Parents may bring their child to 

the pool for their lesson at 2pm on 

Wednesdays. 

 

Mother Goose Program 
¶ Fridays in the Multi-Purpose 

Room  

¶ 9.30am till 10.30am. 

¶ Any parents who have children 

aged between 0 and 5, and who 

are not yet at school are most welcome to 

attend these sessions 

 

Swimming Program 
× The weather has been great all week which has 

allowed the swimming program to run smoothly.. 
Please note that due to 
the cooler weather 
expected at the start of 
the week the final two 
days will be held on Thursday and Friday next 
week. 
 

× Grades 5/6 swim 11.45am – 12.30pm  

× Grade 1/2 swim 12.30pm – 1.15pm  

× Grade 3/4 swim 1.15pm – 2pm  

× Prep/1 swim 2pm – 2.45pm    

× Students need – 

¶ T Shirt/Rashie Top 

¶ Bathers 

¶ Towel 

¶ Sunscreen 

¶ All in a sturdy bag (plastic bags break)  

¶ Please ensure your child brings their 
gear everyday regardless of the weather 
in the morning before school. 

 

Gymnastics  
This term’s dates for the Sporting Schools Gymnastics 
after school program are: 
Á Junior Students (years Prep – 2)  – Monday 

February 8
th

, 15
th

  & 22
nd

   
Á Senior Students (years 3 – 6) – Monday 

February 29
th

 and March 7
th

 & 21
st

 (please 
note change in date) 

Á Permission forms need to be returned before 
your child can participate. 

Á Please note that only those children involved 
in gymnastics are to remain at school on the 
Monday afternoons.  

 
 

 

Sunsmart - Hats 
A reminder that we are a 

“Sunsmart” school and it is 

school policy that suitable hats 

are worn when outside during 

Terms 1 and 4  

 

Book Club 
 Issue 1 of Book Club has been sent home 

today.  
 Orders close Monday February 15th  

 

School Uniform 
School uniform orders close on Friday February 19

th
. 

 

School Council Meetings 
¶ The first meeting for school Council will be 

held at 7pm on Monday February 15
th

. 

 

Grade 6 Derby Hill Transition Day 
The Dunolly Cluster Schools have 
organized a Transition Day 
Excursion for all Grade 6 students 
in our cluster. 

¶ Monday February 15
th
.  

¶ Maldon Blue Light Camp 
ground located close to the center of 
Maldon. 

¶ There is no cost to parents for this 
excursion.  

¶ The students will participate in rock wall, 
archery and interactive games during the 
day.  

The aim of this excursion is to bring together the 
Grade 6 students from the 6 different cluster schools 
and help them to develop teamwork and co-
operation.   

 

Cluster Senior Aquatic Day 

o Friday, February 26
th

  

o Students in Grades 3 – 6  

o Maryborough Outdoor 

Pool.  

o A permission form and 

notice will be sent home 

soon.  

We require some parent helpers for the afternoon (you 

will not be required to get in the pool). If you are able 

to help out for the afternoon with groups of students 

please call the school’s office and let Tracey know that 

you are available. 

 

Library News 
All students will have their library lesson 

on Thursdays this year. Book borrowing 

will commence after the swimming 

program has finished. Children must have a 

library bag before they can borrow books. 

Library bags are available from the office 

for $6.00 (or can be supplied from home). 
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School Council Election 2016 ï  
Notice of Election and Call for 
Nominations 
An election is to be conducted for members of our 
School Council 
Nomination forms may be obtained from our schoolôs 
office and must be lodged by 4 pm on Thursday 
February 18

th
 2015. 

The terms of office, membership categories and 
number of positions in each membership category open 
for election are as follows: ï 

¶ Parent Category ï 4 vacancies for a 2 year 

term 

¶ DEECD Category ï 2 vacancies for a 2 year 
term and 1 vacancy for a 1 year term 

Following the closing of nominations a list of the 
nominations received will be posted in the schools 
office. If the total number of nominations received 
equals the total number of vacancies those nominated 
will be duly elected, but if the number of nominations 
exceed the number of vacancies a ballot will occur 
where all parents will be asked to vote.  Should the 
number of nominations be less than required a notice 
will be sent home calling for further nominations.  
Please read the following information to help with any 
questions you may have regarding school councils and 
their role within schools. If you need any further 
clarification please do not hesitate to contact us at 
school. 
 
What is a school council and what does it do? 

All government schools in Victoria have a school 
council. They are legally constituted bodies that are 
given powers to set the key directions of a school 
within statewide guidelines. In doing this, a school 
council is able to directly influence the quality of 
education that the school provides for its students. 
 
Who is on the school council? 

For most school councils, there are three possible 
categories of membership: 

¶ A mandated elected Parent category - more 
than one-third of the total members must be 
from this category. Department of Education 
and Training (DET) employees can be 
Parent members at their child's school as 
long as they are not engaged in work at the 
school. 

¶ A mandated elected DET employee category 
- members of this category may make up no 
more than one-third of the total membership 
of school council. The principal of the school 
is automatically one of these members. 

¶ An optional Community member category - 
members are coopted by a decision of the 
council because of their special skills, 
interests or experiences. DET employees are 
not eligible to be Community members. 

Generally, the term of office for all members is two 
years. The term of office of half the members expires 
each year, creating vacancies for the annual school 
council elections. 

Why is Parent membership so important? 

Parents on school councils provide important 
viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help 
shape the direction of the school. 
Those parents who become active on a school 
council find their involvement satisfying in itself and 
may also find that their children feel a greater sense 
of belonging. 
 
How can you become involved? 

The most obvious way is to vote in the elections, 
which are held in Term i each year. However, 
ballots are only held if more people nominate as 
candidates than there are positions vacant. 

In view of this, you might seriously consider 

¶ standing for election as a member of the 
school council 

¶ encouraging another person to stand for 
election. 

Do I need special experience to be on school 
council? 

No. What you do need is an interest in your child's 
school and the desire to work in partnership with 
others to help shape the school's future. 
 

What do you need to do to stand for election? 

The principal will issue a Notice of Election and 
Call for Nominations following the commencement 
of Term i each year. All school council elections 
must be completed by the end of March unless the 
usual time line has been varied by the Minister. 

If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange 
for someone to nominate you as a candidate or 
you can nominate yourself in the Parent category. 

DET employees whose child is enrolled in a school 
in which they are not engaged in work are eligible 
to nominate for parent membership of the school 
council at that school. 

Once the nomination form is completed, return it to 
the principal within the time stated on the Notice of 
Election. You will receive a Nomination Form 
Receipt in the mail following the receipt of your 
completed nomination. 

Generally, if there are more nominations received 
than there are vacancies on council, a ballot will be 
conducted during the two weeks after the call for 
nominations has closed. 

Remember 

¶ Ask at the school for help if you would like to 
stand for election and are not sure what to 
do 

¶ Consider standing for election to council this 
year 

 
  

¶ Be sure to vote in the elections. 
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On      this week éé. 
 

Mondrian Madness! 
Prep – 2 students have been learning about primary 

colours in art this week. They studied the art of 

Mondrian and created their own artwork using his style 

as inspiration. 

Please feel free to pop in to the art room to see all of 

their creations on display. This week we also have an 

‘Artist Spotlight’ by the multi-purpose room entrance. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

SCHOOL CAPTAIN 
ELECTIONS 

I was so very proud of the 6 year 6 students who 

showed courage and confidence at assembly this 

week.  These students presented speeches they’d 

prepared themselves to the students and parents and 

did a great job.  Each grade has now been to the  

polling booths to cast their votes.  The 2016 Captains 

will be announced at a special assembly on Friday 

morning.  All parents are welcome to attend.  

SPECIAL ASSEMBLY 

Tomorrow there will be a special assembly at 8.50am 

to announce the 2016 School Captains. All welcome 

 

 

 

SWIMMIMG 

Our students are doing a great job in their lessons and 

it’s great to see so many trying new skills.  

We have booked the pool for our swimming lessons 

and the instructors are there for our lessons.  There 

isn’t a lifeguard on duty so we cannot have any 

toddlers or preschoolers in the pool.  They are 

welcome to come and watch and families can then 

enter the pool at 3pm when it is open to the public. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

http://www.tiqbiz.com/index.php
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On      this week éé.

First LASER assembly 

Last Friday we held our first LASER assembly.  The newly formed groups presented their reports and a few awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.tiqbiz.com/index.php


               

Dunolly Primary School, 8 Elgin Street. Dunolly, 3472.                        Phone: (03) 5468 1111   Fax: (03) 5468 1504 

Email:  dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au          Website: www.dunollyps.vic.edu.au  

     

On      this week éé

Mrs.Gibbsô Year 1 Elderly 
Daycare Visit 

The Year 1 students from Mrs.Gibbs’ class went on 

their first Daycare visit to the Dunolly Hospital. This is 

just one of our fantastic community events that our 

students regularly participate in. We are very excited to 

meet with our elderly buddies, share morning tea and 

play some games. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pancake day! 

On Tuesday the Grade 1/2 class celebrated Pancake 

day. We learnt about the origins of Shrove Tuesday, 

followed a recipe to make pancakes, wrote a recount of 

what we had done and even created a picture graph of 

our favourite pancake topping! And, of course, we got 

to eat some pancakes! Yum! 
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